
Merlin Park Minutes 
October 2, 2023 

The meeting was opened at 5:00pm.


Directors Present 
Jan Slusser, Steve Liebenberg, Lynne Hart, Lynda Spangler, Mark Jones.


Others Present 
Caretaker: Ken Mele, Walk of Honor Representatives: Mike and Chris Baker, Visitors: Janelle 

Daniel, Darren Leifheit.


Minutes 
The minutes for September 11 meeting were read by all. Motion to adopt the minutes as 
read proposed by Steve Liebenberg and seconded by Mark Jones. Voted unanimously in 

favor.


Treasurers Report 
Lynne Hart reported an income of $715.06 and expenses of $1339.15 reflecting a loss of 
$624.09. Checking account balance is 6732.21. Motion to adopt the report proposed by 

Steve Liebenberg and seconded by Mark Jones. Voted unanimously in favor.


Ken’s Report 
Ken mentioned the pvc downspout at the horseshoe pits need replacing.


General 
Mark Jones mentioned that the park needs a logo and any ideas are welcomed. Steve 

Liebenberg reported that the website and Facebook group are online. He discussed getting  
dedicated email addresses.


Jan Slusser has organized for a work party to do some maintenance in the park on 
November4 2023. The work will primarily be around the playground.


Darren Leifheit said that the baseball field project is on hold until the ground dries in the 
spring. Jan mentioned that an updated action plan is needed for a bank grant application.


Veterans Day 
Lyne Hart will be selling the park clothing and cookbooks. Jan Slusser has her nephew 
setting up the banners. The young marines are catering the breakfast. Civil air patrol will 

arrange the chairs. Still waiting on a reply from Costco for a donation.


The meeting was closed at 6:20pm.





